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Administrative Letter 2007-08 
 
 
To: All Licensed Property and Casualty Insurers and Rate Service Organizations 
 
Re: Withdrawal of Administrative Letters 1985-5, 1985-17, 1990-11, and 1993-11 
 

 
The State Corporation Commission Bureau of Insurance is advising all licensed property 

and casualty insurers and rate service organizations that the following administrative letters 
either contain filing-related requirements that are no longer applicable or, in the case of 
Administrative Letter 1985-17, the filing-related requirement has been addressed in a 
subsequent administrative letter: 

 
Administrative Letter 1985-5 – The filing requirement established 
by this letter is no longer applicable. 

 
Administrative Letter 1985-17 – This letter duplicates information 
that is contained in another administrative letter.  Refer to 
Administrative Letter 1998-12 for the most current information on 
this topic. 

 
Administrative Letter 1990-11 – The filing requirement established 
by this letter is no longer applicable. 

 
Administrative Letter 1993-11 - The requirement to use the 
prescribed readability certification, Form VA-CIU, is no longer 
applicable.  Insurers should refer to § 38.2-233 of the Code of 
Virginia for the regulatory requirements applicable to readability 
and disclosures for credit involuntary unemployment insurance.  

 
 
Consequently, Administrative Letters 1985-5, 1985-17, 1990-11, and 1993-11 are 

hereby withdrawn. 
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 Insurers and rate service organizations are encouraged to review the sources of detailed 
information regarding current rule, rate and form filing requirements (such as the NAIC Product 
Review Standards State Filing Checklists, NAIC Product Requirements Locator, Virginia Filing 
Guidelines Handbook, etc.), which can be found on the following link: 
 

http://www.scc.virginia.gov/division/boi/webpages/boicompany.htm 
 
Questions pertaining to this letter should be directed to the Property and Casualty 

Division’s Rates and Forms Sections at (804) 371-9965 (Personal Lines) and (804) 371-9298 
(Commercial Lines). 

 
Cordially, 

 
Alfred W. Gross 
Commissioner of Insurance 
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